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Thursday 12 December 2019  Dear Parents & Friends of Kuyper, 

 

Father in heaven 
You sent us Your Son 
Born in this manger 
The Promised One 
Peace on Earth 

Came to restore creation 
To show us Godôs love 
To give us salvation 

 
He is the Good News 

Eternity 
Godôs rescue plan 
By faith itôs free 

This Christmas time 
Remember Godôs grace 
Showered from Heaven 
From Godôs holy place 

 
These words were sung and celebrated by Year 3 and 4 at Limelight this year. Our challenge was to 
write the Gospel in as few words as possible. We got it down to fourteen: 

 
God created 
We sinned 
Jesus died 
Washed clean 
Live forever, and 
Grow in Christ 

 
So often at Christmas time we óreduceô the story of the Gospel by focussing on the other things that 
surround us at Christmas time; the traps of consumerism; the focus on getting rather than giving; the 
selfishness displayed.  
 
Our prayer for you this year, from 
Year Three and Four isé 

 
óThis Christmas time 
Remember Godôs Grace 
Showered from Heaven 
From Godôs holy placeô 

 
Be safe, enjoy your families and 
friends and share Godôs Grace. 
 
Rob Weule 
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Dec  

Fri 13 Office Open 8:30amð12noon 

Mon 16 Office Open 8:30amð4pm 

Tue 17 Office Open 8:30amð4pm 

Wed 18 Office Open 8:30amð4pm 

Jan  

Tue 28 Curriculum Week Begins (staff only) 

Feb  

Mon 3 First Day Term 1, Year 1ð12 

Mon 3 Whole School Assembly, 9am 

Tue 4 First Day of Term, Kinder & Prep 

Fri 7 Whole School Swimming Carnival 

Wed 12 School Photographs 

Sat 15 Term 1 Working Bee 

Mon 17 Year 7 & 10 vaccination clinic 

Wed 19 Seussical auditions, lunchtime 

Thur 20 Seussical auditions, lunchtime 

Wed 26 Seussical auditions, lunchtime 

Wed 26 Vanuatu Information Evening, 7:30pm 

Thur 27 Seussical auditions, lunchtime 

March  

Mon 2 Primary & Secondary Zone Swimming 

Tue 3 Prep STEPS Vision Screening 

Wed 4 Seussical auditions, lunchtime 

Wed 4 Whole School Celebration, 2:30pm 

Thur 5 Seussical auditions, lunchtime 

Fri 6 Purple Day fundraiser for Epilepsy 

Mon 9 Primary State Swimming Carnival 

Mon 23 Secondary State Swimming Carnival 

Thur 26 Seussical rehearsal, 2:35ð3:20pm 

Sat 28 Seussical full day rehearsal, 9am 

April  

Thur 2 Seussical rehearsal, 2:35ð3:20pm 

Notes & Reminders 
 

Josh Miller doesnôt get out of the house much but 
likes to play Minecraft. If anyone would like to play 
online Minecraft with Josh anytime please message 
Kerryn on 0478 669 707 
 
For those not on School EasyPay, fees need to be 
paid in full by TOMORROW 13 December 2019. 
Please do not hesitate to contact Tina if you are 
unable to finalise fees by this date. You can call or 
email MondayðThursday 4573 2999, 
tina@kuyper.nsw.edu.au 
 
The Office will be open until  Wednesday 18 
December this year. It will then be closed until 
Tuesday 28 January 2020. The Office may be staffed 
periodically between these dates, so please email 
admin@kuyper.nsw.edu.au if you have any questions. 
 
During Curriculum Week, Office hours are as 
follows: 
 
Tues 28 Jan  9amð3pm (Uniform Shop open) 
Wed 29 Jan  11amð3pm (Uniform Shop closed) 
Thurs 30 Jan  8:30amð4pm (Uniform Shop open) 
Fri 31 Jan   8:30amð4pm (Uniform Shop open) 

Prayer & Praise 
 

¶ Give thanks for our Emergency Services volunteers 
and their families, who give up their time and energy 
for the community. Continue to pray for our country, 
the fires and the ongoing drought. 

¶ Give thanks for our Kuyper Community. Please pray 
for our families over the holidays, for connection, 
safety and refreshing. 

¶ Continue to pray for the Miller family and for Josh. 
Give thanks for answered prayer and time out of 
hospital. Pray that his body will continue to be stable 
as he awaits further treatment. Pray for wisdom, hope, 
strength and stamina for this difficult journey. 
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Fellow Kuyperians, 
 
Following my announcements last week about staff changes for 2020, it is with great sadness that we 
say farewell to Ruth Webb at the end of this year, after 11 years of faithful service. Ruth will leave to 
complete further tertiary studies, having just recently graduated with a Bachelor of Arts in Linguistics. 
 
The Kuyper community has been blessed by Ruthôs keen interest and expertise in assisting student 
learning. We wish Ruth well in this new challenge and look forward to hearing where this change leads. 
 
I am pleased to announce that Mrs Jennifer Gardiner will replace Mrs Scanlan who is taking long 
service leave during Semester 1 next year. Mrs Gardiner is a highly experienced Visual Arts teacher 
who has served the Wycliffe Christian School community for many years. Mrs Gardiner has a Bachelor 
of Education (Visual Arts) and is a published and exhibiting artist. 
 
In addition, Miss Cassandra Dixon, one of our previous casual teachers, will replace Mrs Arnett, 
teaching Japanese. Miss Dixon is highly qualified with a Bachelor of Arts and Master of Applied 
Linguistics, having lived in Japan for 12 months. Miss Dixon will also teach English in the Secondary 
School. 
 
We thank God for His provision of these good people; for the past and the future we give thanks. 
  
Ian Shaw 
Principal 

The opportunity to participate in the Duke of Edinburghôs International 
Award is open to all students in Years 9ð12. Speak to Mrs Allen to 
register your interest for 2020 or email admin@kuyper.nsw.edu.au 
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Donôt forget Carols in the Park, this Saturday 
where our KIN Choir have been invited to perform. 

 
Come and support a wonderful community event and 

celebrate Christmas together. 

 
Although the promise of Christmas is ñpeace on earthò (Luke 2:14), itôs not always like that for us in our 
homes and among our family and friends. PeaceWise is a Christian organisation promoting peace and 
reconciliation in relationships through biblical principles and the power of Christ. 
 
They deliver training and free resources to the community. It would be worth a look at their website, 
peacewise.org.au as we seek to welcome Godôs promise into our homes, families and closest 
relationships. 


